
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'eleanor@imph.org' <eleanor@imph.org>

Date: 2/18/2014 3:07:59 PM
Subject: RE: Sub-committee meetings

Yes, I will attend.

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or
otherwise protected from disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this
electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this 
communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so that we may correct our internal records. 
Please then delete the original message.

-----Original Message-----
From: eleanor@imph.org [mailto:eleanor@imph.org]
Sent: Friday, February 14, 2014 2:06 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: Sub-committee meetings

Hi Tony,

Earlier this afternoon, I sent you an email notice about the first Financing and Affordability sub-committee meeting. As you 
may've already seen, it is set for Monday, February 24 from 1:30-3:30 (exact location TBD).

Since you are also serving on the Service Delivery sub-committee, I wanted to send another message to let you know that 
we've also identified a date/time for the initial meeting of that sub-committee as well: Friday, March 7 from 1:30-3:30. 
(Again, exact date TBD.)

If you already know whether you can make these meetings, please let me know.

I hope you've fared well in this crazy weather!

Take care,
Eleanor
803-800-7021
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